
REGULAR MEETING 

July 1, 2025 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Cooke Township Supervisors was held at the Township 

Building, 1700 Centerville Road, Newville, PA.  Present at the meeting were Supervisors’ 

Sangialosi, Batt, and Schmidt, Solicitor Matt McKnight, Planning Committee Chairman, Andre 

Weltman, Robert Kough, Jr., Emergency Coordinator, residents, Jeff Schmidt, and Becky 

Moorehead, and Secretary Frantz.   

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the minutes of the June 3, 2025 meeting, second by 

Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous.  

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the Treasurer’s report as of June 30, 2025, second 

by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the checks list for July 1, 2025, second by 

Supervisor Schmidt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the ratification of checks written after the June 3, 

2025 meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Secretary Frantz read the roadmaster’s report. 

 

Andre Weltman reported on a washout on Old Shippensburg Road. Roadmaster Kutz repaired. 

 

Secretary Frantz reported that the grant application for Leeper Farm Road from the Dirt and 

Gravel Program was denied at this time.  It will be considered next year. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi reported on the COG meeting.  

 

Supervisor Schmidt reported on the MAB meeting. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to sign the letter of intent to participate in a new contract 

which will run from July 1, 2026 through June 30, 2031 and enter into an intergovernmental 

Agreement Relating to Collection of Residential Garbage and Recyclables with Southampton 

Township, second Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

The Supervisors discussed a resident’s interest in an air b&b in the Township.  Nothing was 

decided. 

 

Robert Kough, emergency coordinator reported on the Gravel grinder bicycle race.  Upcoming 

races on September 21st  ,Michaux Mayhem and September 27th ,2025 Michaux GRVL. 

 

Resident Becky Moorehead read a portion of the Declaration of Independence. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to adjourn the meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  The 

meeting adjourned at 8:07 PM. 

 

 

                                                                                                   Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

                                                                                                 Janet E. Frantz 

                                                                                                  Secretary/Treasurer 


